
Introduction:
An activity which started as a hobby of few computer literate people 
has become an international phenomenon. Social networking sites 
has become an integral part of our lifestyle today, it’s a kind social 
norm all over the world. Social networking sites allow individuals to 
share information through web based application. Its major 
presence can be seen in the social lives of teenagers and young 
adults (Boyd, 2007). Most of the youngsters nowadays have internet 
access and reported daily usage of social networking sites (Lenhart 
et al. 2010).  Many researchers have been conducted to de�ne the 
impact of social networking sites on young generation and 
students. There are many different reasons for people using social 
media; among many few are professional advancement, 
entertainment and social interaction (Smock, Ellison, Lampe, and 
Wohn (2011)). These sites provide youngsters a platform for self 
expression as well as social network (Livingstone 2008; Pempek, 
Yermolayeva, and Calvert 2009; Subrahmanyam et al. 2008; Moreno 
et al. 2010).

As proposed by Ellison (2007), today’s youngster compete with each 
other and measure their efficiency on the basis of likes and views 
they have accumulated. As suggested by Choney(2010) various 
institutions are questioning about the impact of these social 
networks on grades of students as well. Various environmental 
factors impact also can’t be ignored. A study of Karpinski and 
Kirschner (2010) validates the effect of social networking sites on 
study time and academic performance. Moreover a study Suail and 
Bargees(2006) found that many psychological, emotional and 
education issue arise due to excessive time spent on sites.

The prospects or presence of personal evaluation in imagined and 
real situation results in social anxiety (Schlenker & Leary, 1982). 
Many studies have proved that interpersonal interactions for 
college students are stress forming elements (Santiago, Gard, & 
Bernstein, 1999).  According to Clark's model (Clark & Wells, 1995; 
Clark, 2001), a vicious circle is formed and maintained in youngsters 
which cause social anxiety and phobia. It is found that usually 
people develop set of dysfunctional assumptions about the 
importance of social situations. By social situations we mean beliefs 
about the results after behaving in certain way, unconditional 
negative self beliefs and excessively high benchmarks for self 
performance. These all expectation lead to perceived endangered 
assumptions, prediction of negative personal failure or the signs of 
negative evaluations. This all lead to increased levels of social 
anxiety and with this people start taking themselves as social 
objects. 

Usage of social networking sites is becoming an integral part of our 
social lives today and in many cases also leading to addiction. Our 
study is to understand impact of these social networking sites on 
social anxiety of youngster.

Rationale
There was the Stone Age, the Bronze Age, and the Iron Age- all 
turning points in the history of human civilization. And today is the 
virtual age, when social networking sites are in reach of everyone 

and taking over in everyone’s lives. One major issue that needs 
concern is the changing mind-set of the youth due to the social 
networking sites. The adolescent are growing up in a world where 
their popularity is directly proportional to the number of likes and 
the comments they get on their photoshop enhanced pro�le 
picture. This virtual world around adolescent contributes in their 
social development. Various studies show that there is a signi�cant 
impact of social networking sites on the social development of the 
adolescent. This study is trying to establish a relationship between 
social networking sites and social anxiety. The study will also see if 
there is a signi�cant effect of social networking sites as independent 
variable on social anxiety as dependent variable.

Objectives
Ÿ To study the effect of social networking sites on social anxiety of 

adolescent.
Ÿ To suggest the measures to improve the social anxiety of the 

adolescent.

Ho1: There is no signi�cant relationship between the usage of social 
networking sites and anxiety of adolescent.
Ho2: There is no signi�cant effect of social networking sites on 
adolescent 

Research Method:
Research design is the complete layout of any research.  Design for 
this paper is based on Descriptive in nature. Population for study is 
the adolescent of Indore region.  Sample consist of 200 respondent 
selected on the basis of convenient random sampling. Responses 
will be collected with the help of self-designed questionnaire based 
on 5 pt Likert scale. 
.
Tools for Data Analysis
The data is analysed with the help of correlation as well as t-test. 
Correlation is used to �nd the relationship between the usage of 
social networking sites and anxiety of adolescent.  
 
Data Analysis: 
Correlation: 

Correlations

*. Correlation is signi�cant at the 0.05 level (2-tailed).
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Statistical Analysis: The value of correlation obtained between the 
usage of social networking sites and anxiety of adolescent is equal 
to .725, shows that both are having high degree of positive 
correlation. Also the value of t-test calculated is equal to 3.558 at 5% 
level of signi�cance. From both the calculated values it is clear that 
Ho1 and Ho2 both are rejected, since there is high positive 
relationship between the use of social networking sites and the 
anxiety of adolescent and the excess use of social networking sites 
increases the anxiety of adolescent. Analytical study of data shows 
that the most of the adolescent use it as acquaintance and after that 
they became passionate to it.

Conclusion:
Since the massive popularity of social networking sites come about 
until the early 2000s, research in this �eld is obviously incredibly 
young and there is still much to be done. The studies reviewed in this 
article appear to indicate that despite initial concern, online social 
networking may have more positive in�uence on youngsters than 
negative. Internet communication is an outlet for both extroverted 
and introverted youths. Traditional social development does not 
seem to have been impacted since social networking patterns 
seems to follow the norms in this area. Teens most often use social 
networking sites to connect with friends and build communities, 
something they are also doing offline. Nevertheless, risks lie in 
communication with dangerous strangers, lack of face‐to‐face 
interaction, and the weakening of family ties. Much research 
remains to be done in this �eld before any conclusive assumptions 
can be made.
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t- test For Equality Of Means
t d.f. Sig. (2-

tailed)
Mean 

Difference
Std.Error 

Difference
Equal Variance 

Assumed
3.558 198 .000 8.187 2.310

Equal Variance Not 
assumed

3.028 196.2 .000 7.187 2.232
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